	Saint Mark Orthodox Church

	Orthodox Church in America

Diocese of Washington

7124 River Road

Bethesda, MD  20817

Church Office: 301-229-6300

www.stmarkoca.org
	Rector
V. Rev. Gregory Safchuk

Office:  301-229-6300

Home:  301-320-0739

gsafchuk@hotmail.com
admin@stmarkoca.org
	Parish Council President:

Michael Thompson
Home:  703-204-9092

dunaad@msn.com


	16th SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST                                     OCTOBER 9, 2016

	EPISTLE
2 Cor. 6:1 – 10
Heb. 7:26 – 8:2


	GOSPEL
Luke 7:11 – 16

John 10:9 - 16 

	Tone 7

	DIVINE LITURGY OF ST. JOHN CHRYSOSTOM

	16th Sunday after Pentecost. (3rd of Luke) Glorification of St. Tikhon, Patriarch of Moscow and All Russia, Enlightener of North America (1989 – Sept. 26th O.S.). Holy Apostle James (Jacob), Son of Alphæus (1st c.). Ven. Andronicus, and his wife Athanasia, of Egypt (5th c.). Righteous forefather Abraham, and his nephew, Lot (ca. 2000 B.C.). Martyrs Juventius and Maximus at Antioch (363). St. Publia the Confessor, Deaconess, of Antioch (4th c.). Ven. Peter of Galatia (9th c.). Hieromartyr Dionysius (Denis, Denys) of Paris, Bishop (ca. 258). The “CHERSON” and “ASSUAGE MY SORROW” Icons of the Most-holy Theotokos.

	Sunday
	Oct
	9
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School

	Monday
	Oct
	10
	7:45p
	Choir Rehearsal

	Tuesday
	Oct
	11
	10:00a
	Nut Roll Baking Workshop

	Wednesday
	Oct
	13
	10:00a
	Piroshki Workshop

	Saturday
	Oct. 
	15
	3:30p
	Masick/Hovseth Wedding

	Sunday
	Oct. 
	16
	9:15a
	Reading of the Third Hour

	
	
	
	9:30a
	Divine Liturgy

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Coffee Hour Fellowship

	
	
	
	11:30a
	Church School

	Monday
	Oct.
	17
	10:00a
	Black Bread Baking Workshop

	Tuesday
	Oct.
	18
	10:30a
	Bl. Mka. Olga Prayer Group - Akathist

	Thursday
	Oct. 
	20
	9:00a
	Halupki Workshop

	Saturday
	Oct.
	22
	8:30a
	Parish Fall Clean Up Day

	
	
	
	9:00a
	Apricot Roll Baking Workshop

	The Altar Candle is donated by Debbi & Doug Dillon in celebration of their anniversary

	Coffee Hour Fellowship
Date

Hosts/Hostesses

Donuts/Bagels

Oct. 9

Macht

Phinney/Parrish
Kerch
Vance
Oct. 16
Zellem
Sekellick
K&M Lungociu
Hydock
Choir Directors, Readers, Preparers, Greeters, & Altar Servers
Date

Director

Reader

Preparer

Greeter
Altar 

Servers
Oct. 9

S & D

Hardy
M. Ahmadi
Mka. G.

Phelps
N. Kumar

&

D. Jefferson
A. Ahmadi

A. Datch
C. Datch
F. LeFors

J. Sedor

M. Sedor
Oct. 16
W. Tatusko &
D. Pierce
JM Mikulik
V. Bumbak
M. Nimmer 
&

R. Zabela
Classes
Date

Church School

Adult Study

(in Fr. Gregory’s Office)

Basics of Orthodoxy

(in Church Library)

Oct. 9
Following Liturgy
TBD
TBD
Oct. 16
Following Liturgy
TBD


	CHOIR REHEARSAL: The next choir rehearsal will take place on Monday, October 10th at 7:45 pm. Please mark your calendars and hope to see you there!

	ST. LUKE SERBFEST! Join St. Luke parish and the Serbian-American community in the Baltimore/Washington DC area in celebrating Serbian food and cultural at this fall’s SerbFest DC which will be held on the grounds of St. Luke Serbian Orthodox Church in Potomac, MD on October 7th, 8th & 9th, 2016.

	PRAYER REQUEST – O Christ, You alone are our Defender: Visit and help Thy servants who are in need of your help, protection and healing.  Among them:   John & Marti Badila;  Kaitlin & baby Barber; Jenifer Calomiris;  Paul Dean;  Margaret & Bill Dove; Julie Flick; Claire & Baby German; Marge German;  Jurretta Heckscher;  Evelyn Leleck; Larisa Looby;  Marina McKee;  Catherine Mikuluk;  Karen Nichols; Stacy & baby Nimmer; Nicholas & Maura Moser;  Timothy Parrish;  Mark Phinney;  Alexandra Sedor;  Katie & Elowen Sheppard;  Peter Sielinski; Andrea Ticich;  and Don & Peter Truitt.

Please pray for Margaret, Mary Carol Ashley’s mother;  Tina Burpee’s mother Margaret, cousin Andrew and friend, Edward;  Christine Cacic’s friend, Carmen;  John & Suzette Eremin;  Julie Flick’s son, James Shimer, and her stepdaughter, Jeanie Folton;  Marge German’s brother, John, sister in-law, Cecilia, sister, Elaine, grandson, Joshua, and friend, Gisela, who has been diagnosed with breast cancer;  Jeff Jordan, friend of the Hardy family;  Jurretta Heckscher’s father, Stevens;  Will & Janie McNamara, friends of Christina Kalavritinos; Olga, friend of Helen Kerch;  Mat. Jan and Fr. Mark Koczak’s friends, Metropolitan Isaiah (Georgian Patriarchate) and Archimandrite Athanasy;  Mary Everhart, mother of Ted Koopersmith; Michael Lungociu’s father, Nicholas, and friend’s mother, Gitta Finch;  Marilyn Macht’s friend, Ghadha Saah; Joan Mitchum’s sister, Judi, and her son Gregory, who is having hip replacement surgery.  Katherine Sheppard’s mother, Judy, and friends Ellen & Sherrie Garrett;  Julia Shiller’s father, Vadim Pyatovolenko;  friend of Debbie Sieff, Fr. Taras Chubenko, of St. Demetrius Ukrainian Orthodox Cathedral in Carteret, NJ, who is recovering from esophageal surgery;  Peter Sielinski’s friends Brenda & Jim Hall, Kelly, Samuel, Ron, Pat, Bailey, Jenn and Matt; Sharon Sielinski’s Mother, Marjorie;  Olga & Slavina Skenderska’s cousins, Desi & Stanislav, and friends Catherine & Justin;  Ellen Thompson’s daughter, Sonya;  Don Truitt’s parents;  friends of St. Mark, Tanya & James Twyman;  Linda Weir and her mother, Ruby;  and Paula Zabela’s grandson Wyatt, cousin Kathleen who is afflicted with cancer, and her neighbor Harvey.
Deliver them from sickness and grievous pains. Raise them up that they may sing to Thee and praise Thee without ceasing, through the prayers of the Theotokos and all your Saints!

	ST. MARK BUDGET MEETING: A budget meeting is called for Saturday, October 22nd at 3:30 PM in the parish library.  All departments and/or groups requesting monies from the 2017 budget should submit a request to the Treasurer, Matthew Nimmer (manimmer@yahoo.com), by Wednesday, October 19th at noon.  All parish members are invited to attend the budget meeting.

	HELP NEEDED: On September 14th, All Saints of America Mission in Alexandria, VA has been given notice that they must vacate their rental space by October 31st. This is where they hold their services and have a mere six weeks to find a new location. For more information and/or help visit: https://www.gofundme.com/allsaintssupport.

	THANK YOU! A special THANK YOU for all the help I received for another successful Oktoberfest. Special thanks to  Ann, Barbara, George, Diana, Gemma, Kim, Marilyn, Marsha, Marcella, Michael, Patty, Stacy, Tammy & Gene and all who helped to clean up after the event. – Nancy Stanton

	TO MY DEAR CHURCH FRIENDS: Your calls, cards and emails were very much appreciated at this very sad time in my life.  My Mom, Julia Mikulak, even at 106 was a remarkable, eloquent lady who fell asleep in the Lord peacefully and in my arms.  My Dad, Michael, died in 2006 at the age of 100-1/2.  They were married for 77 years. She is now resting with him.  Thank you for your support and kindness.
A little small town history:  My Dad constructed and engineered the famous STAR and CROSS that stands on the highest point in Simpson, PA as a gift to the people of Simpson.  During the Holy Weeks of both Christmas and Easter, these lights are lit and can be seen throughout the valley adding beauty for the townspeople. I so enjoy going home (so to speak) on these holy days, leaving the church services in the wee hours of the night and looking up at that beautiful mountain with either the Star lit for Christmas or the Cross shining brightly at Easter.
Dorothy (Dottie) Mikulak Gumpert

	ICONOGRAPHY COMMITTEE: At the last parish meeting, the parish voted for the Iconography Committee to continue its plan of iconography for Phase III.  Phase III includes the preparation of the cinder block walls on both sides of the church between the two columns and including those columns outside the iconostasis.  The committee is continuing discussion with Dmitri Shkolnik regarding the design. Even though, there are some funds left over from Phase I and Phase II, additional funds are required to cover the cost of the Phase III expansion.  Please contact George Freimann or Wayne Tatusko for more information and/or to make a prayerful donation.

	BAZAAR INGREDIENT SPONSORSHIP: Please prayerfully consider making a donation towards the cost of bazaar ingredients.  These usually run between $8,000 and $10,000. A list of ingredients and approximate cost is posted to the bulletin board next to the sign-up sheets.

	BAZAAR CHRISTMAS/GIFT TABLE: We will be accepting high-quality homemade Christmas and gift items for this table.  If you do woodworking, candle or soap making, embroidery, needlework, knitting, crocheting, pysanky eggs or any other similar crafts, please consider making something for this table.

	UPCOMING BAZAAR WORKSHOPS: There will be a nut roll baking workshop on Tuesday, October 11th at 10:00 am. There will also be a Piroshki workshop on Thursday, Oct. 13th. Please mark your calendars and plan to attend!

	CALLING ALL BAKERS: It’s time to plan how you can use your special baking talents to help Saint Mark’s at the Bazaar! Our Bake Sale customers come looking for all kinds of yummy homemade sweet or yeast breads and ethnic specialties. Several workshops will be held in the church kitchen this fall; if your schedule permits, we hope you will join in the fun! 

· Oct. 11 – 10:00 am – Nut Roll Baking

· Oct. 17 – 10:00 am – Black Bread Baking

· Oct. 22 – 9:00 am – Apricot Roll Baking

· Oct. 29 – 9:00 am – Nut/Poppy Seed Roll Baking (if needed)
If this is your first Bazaar, you may want to pick up a copy of “Suggested Recipes For Baked Goods For Our Bazaar” from the table in the church hall. It contains suggestions for donations to the Bake Sale and the Dessert Table, along with instructions for at-home preparation and storage. On that same table you will find a clipboard with a sign-up sheet where you can list the baked goods you will donate to the Bake Sale.  Please sign up!  Questions? Contact Ginny Albert (ginny.albert@gmail.com) or Paula Zabela (pzabela@comcast.net)
Hot Food Workshops:
· Oct. 13 - 10:00 am.  Piroshki 
· Oct. 20 - 9:00 am. Halupki
· Oct. 37 - 9:00 am.  Halupki

	BAZAAR SIGN UP SHEETS: The Bazaar sign-up sheets are posted!  Please take a moment to sign up to work on all three days of the bazaar.  The sheets are posted on the bulletin board next to the kitchen door.  All slots need to be filled to have the bazaar run smoothly.  

	BAZAAR WORKSHOP SIGNUP: No one has yet signed up for the following bazaar work openings:
Kitchen Cashier    
Fri.

3:00-7:00      

1 opening

Sat.

10:30-3:00

2 openings

Sun.

11:00-1:30      

1 opening

11:30-4:00     

2 openings

Food Servers

Fri.

9:00-2:00

5 openings

2:00-8:00

6 openings

Sat.

9:00-2:00

4 openings

2:00-8:00 

6 openings

Sun.

9:00-2:00 

4 openings

11:00-6:00

6 openings

Serving Window

Fri.

3:00-7:00

2 openings

Sat.

10:30-3:00  

1 openings

3:00-7:00 

2 openings

Sun.

11:00-4:00

2 openings

Pot/Pan Wash

All slots open

Carryout

All slots open

Outdoor Grill

All slots open

Desserts

Fri.

10:00-3:00

3 openings

3:00-8:00

2 openings

Sat.

10:00-3:00

1 opening

3:00-8:00

2 openings

Sun.

11:00-5:00

3 openings

Bakery              

Fri.

10:00-3:00

2 openings

3:00-8:00

2 openings

Sat.

10:00-3:00

2 openings

3:00-8:00

2 openings

Sun.

11:00-5:00

2 openings

Grand Raffle

All slots open

Grand Raffle

All slots open

Lucky Draw

All slots open

Door Greeter

Sun.

12:00-4:00

1 opening

Christmas Table

Fri.

3:00-7:00

1 openings

Sat.

3:00-6:00

1 opening

Clearing Tables 

All slots open

Parking Assist. 

All slots open



	2016 BAZAAR LUCKY DRAW DONATIONS:  It may seem early but it’s time to start thinking about the 2016 Bazaar.  Please begin asking your favorite grocery stores, boutiques, theaters or restaurants for donations to our annual bazaar. Personal gifts or cash will also be accepted, which will be used to purchase gift cards. Also, if you have a talent like knitting, embroidering, crocheting, sewing, or painting, and would be willing to donate a handcrafted item, it would be appreciated immensely. Remember to note the donor’s name on the contribution so we may acknowledge and keep track of all donations.  Feel free to contact Lucky Draw chairperson, Vicky Jacobsen, with questions or for suggestions at: jacobsen.vicky@gmail.com. Donations can be given to any Jacobsen or Prose family member, just let them know it's for the LUCKY DRAW.  Thank you all for all your help and support.  -Vicky Jacobsen

	PIROSHKI WORKSHOP: There's no such thing as a free lunch.  Wondering where to have lunch this week? On Thursday, October 13 we will be making piroshki in the parish hall for the bazaar. Please come join us. The pinching tutorial is free. Lunch will be served.

	ST. MARK WOMEN’S BOOK CLUB: If you enjoy a good read followed by a worthy discussion, please consider attending the St. Mark Woman's Book Club. We choose books well in advance and then meet on the last Sunday of every month to discuss the merits of our choices. Upcoming books are: October 30th - The Glass Castle by Jeanette Walls; November 27th – When I’m Gone by Emily Bleaker; December 18th – Touching Heaven by Chauncey Crandell. Book suggestions are always welcome. See Mat. Sasha for more details.

	SHADY GROVE PREGNANCY CENTER BANQUET FUNDRAISER: will be held Sunday, October 16th, at 12:00 pm at the Rockville Hilton Hotel. We would like to have a commitment of ten people for a table there. If you would like to attend, please let Father Gregory know.

	SAVE THE DATE: St. James Orthodox Church in Westminster, Maryland, will be celebrating their 10 year anniversary on October 22nd, 2016. They will have Vespers at 5:00pm followed by a banquet from 6:00pm to 9:00pm at the Best Western Conference Center in Westminster, Maryland. They will be putting together a commemorative journal. If you would like more information on the journal or the event, please visit their website: http://stjamesorthodoxchurch.org/anniversary/.

	AN EVENING OF BYZANTINE CHANT To benefit IOCC. Saturday, October 22nd from 6 - 9 pm at Saint Sophia Greek Orthodox Cathedral 2815 36th Street NW Washington, DC 20007. Enjoy the timeless cadences of the Eastern Church performed by leading cantors. A wine reception will follow - all are welcome! More information, Tickets and sponsorships available at https://www.iocc.org/events/evening-byzantine-chant-washington-dc

	IOCC RACE TO RESPOND: Do you want to make a difference in the lives of vulnerable families around the world? Join the IOCC team at the Baltimore Running Festival on October 15th, 2016 and help raise money for those in need in places like Syria, Greece, and Ethiopia! For the past four years at the Baltimore Running Festival, IOCC’s team has included a wide range of participants, from kindergarteners to an Orthodox priest and retired grandmothers! All abilities of walkers and runners are welcome, as there is a range of participation options: a Kids’ Fun Run, 5K, Team Relay, Half Marathon, and Full Marathon. Signing up is easy at: www.iocc.org/baltimore.

	DIAPERS FOR SHADY GROVE PREGNANCY CENTER: As we did last year at this time, please consider bringing a package or two of diapers for children 6-months and up through toddler age. Collections can be dropped in a box on (or under) the pew/bench in the hall to Father's office.

	LECTURES: The Center for Byzantine Material Arts will hold First Friday Lectures beginning October 7th. There will be a series of lectures from scholars and clergy who specialize in the Byzantine world and aspects of the icon. For more information: http://www.byzarts.com/category/events/lectures/ 

	ST. NICHOLAS FALL BAZAAR: St. Nicholas will hold their Fall Bazaar on Saturday, October 15th and Sunday, October 16th from 11 am – 7 pm (both days.) Admission is free. There will be Bulgarian, Georgian and Russian foods, live traditional music and dance groups, fun activities for kids, Icons, books and gifts, cathedral tours and more! 3500 Massachusetts Avenue NW, Washington, DC. For more information visit stnicholasdc.org

	FALL PARISH CLEAN UP DAY: The Fall Parish clean up day will take place on October 22nd at 8:30 am. We need everyone’s help to make the day and work go quickly! Mark your calendars and plan to attend!

	MAKE AN AFTERNOON WITH THE SHADY GROVE PREGNANCY CENTER: Come hear David Bereit, National Director of 40 Days for Life, speak at our Annual Fundraising Luncheon – Sunday, October 16th at Rockville Hilton Hotel. There will be ministry updates, a client testimony and David speaking. Have fun with our Silent Auction, then be inspired by what we are doing on the pro-life front. Reservations required. Contact Mary Anne Feyder at development@pregnancy-options.org or 301-963-6223.

	EVANGELIZER PICK UP: Evangelizers are ready! Please be sure to pick up a copy of the October/November/December issue of the Evangelizer. Copies are located on the table just outside the door to the sanctuary.














